


The public Interest Test 

We have considered the public interest in favour of public authorities promoting greater public awareness and 

understanding of Environmental decision making, all of which ultimately contribute to a better environment. 

We recognise that there is a public interest in the governments Carbon Capture project and addressing the 

challenges to decarbonising the economy. We have supported the public interest in disclosure by responding 

in full to your first request of 7th August 2024, and provided a list of sources the NAO consulted with in the 

Carbon Capture, Usage and Storage programme report. The NAO serves the public interest by putting factual 

information into the public domain – helping parliament hold government to account, providing transparency 

on nationally important matters, driving public service improvements and better use of public funds.  

We consider that it is in the public interest is in favour of maintaining the exception. The regulation should not 

be used to distract the resources of the authority from delivering its core services. On balance, we consider 

the public interest rests with the NAO being able to deliver an effecting and efficient public audit function and 

reporting our findings. 

You may wish to consider submitting a more refined request which focusses on a more limited amount of 

information. This would be more manageable for us to consider, although it doesn’t necessarily mean that the 

information would be released. As DESNZ are the owners of the information, you may wish to consider 

directing your enquiries to them. You can make your request to the Information Rights Team on 

foi.requests@energysecurity.gov.uk. 

Our policy is to respond to requests as helpfully and promptly as possible. If you are not happy with this 

response, you can ask for an internal review within 40 working days by writing to the NAO FOI Team at 

FOI@nao.org.uk or by post to: FOI Team, Green 2, National Audit Office, 157-197 Buckingham Palace Road, 

London, SW1W 9SP 

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the 

Information Commissioner for a decision. The primary way of escalating your concerns to the Information 

Commissioner is at: https://ico.org.uk/foicomplaints.  

Yours sincerely, 

NAO FOI Officer 


